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Office of the County Clerk-Recorder

	COUNTY OF SAN LUIS OBISPO
	( 1055 MONTEREY ST. RM. D120
	( SAN LUIS OBISPO, CA 93408
	( (805) 781-5080/5088




April 29, 2010

Honorable Governor Schwarzengger

State Capitol

Sacramento,    CA    95814

SENT VIA FACSIMILE TRANSMISSION

RE:
Election Dates for Special Vacancy Election for Senate District 15

Honorable Governor Schwarzenegger:


As the elected County Clerk-Recorder for the County of San Luis Obispo, a position I have held for 16 years, I feel compelled to write to express my utter dismay at your decision to set the special vacancy elections for Senate District 15 such that the special primary is to be held just 14 days after the regularly scheduled June 8th primary election.     I have written to you on numerous occasions urging you to set the dates to allow us to conduct these special vacancy elections in an orderly and cost effective manner.    I was aware of the rumors that two elections would be called but I never imagined that we would be confronted with the challenges that we are now facing due to the election dates set by your proclamation.    

    
As dedicated elections officials, my colleagues and I are committed to carrying out our duties in full compliance with the laws and regulations that govern elections in California.       As I am sure you are aware, these special vacancy elections will be countywide in San Luis Obispo and will cost the taxpayers of this county at least one million dollars.      Funding is not our only challenge and in an effort to keep my letter short, I have attached a list of the other obstacles we are facing with the scheduling of this special primary election.     


I am not naïve enough to believe that sharing my thoughts with you will encourage you to change the dates of these elections, but I would not be doing my job for the people I have been elected to serve if I did not bring these issues to your attention once again.       My staff and I will continue to work diligently to ensure that all elections in San Luis Obispo County are conducted in accordance with the law and in a manner that will best serve our voters and withstand any scrutiny or legal challenge.   Politicians are quick to blame someone else for events, but if an election fails in San Luis Obispo County, I will be the person to shoulder that blame.     The purpose of my letter is to go on record that if issues with this election do occur, the path to those problems was set in motion with your decision to set the election dates as you did.    

Sincerely,

Julie L. Rodewald

County Clerk-Recorder 

Attachment
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